
Report of Public Hearing Held on June 1, 2022
Regarding the Issuance of up to $12,000,000 in Principal Amount

Gainesville and Hall County Development Authority Revenue Bonds
(Lanier Christian Academy, Inc. Project), Series 2022

As the hearing officer designated by the Gainesville and Hall County Development 
Authority, T. Treadwell Syfan, legal counsel for the Authority, held a public hearing regarding 
the issuance of the above-captioned Bonds on the date set forth below.  Mr. Syfan conducted the 
public hearing, held on June 1, 2022, at 4:00 p.m. at the Greater Hall Chamber of Commerce, 
230 E. E. Butler Parkway, N.E., Gainesville, Georgia  30501, pursuant to notice published in the 
The Times on May 25, 2022.  At 4:00 p.m. Mr. Syfan called the public hearing and stated that the 
purposes for which the Bonds are proposed to be issued are as follows:  (i) refinancing and 
financing the planning, design, acquisition, construction, equipping and installation of a new 
academic campus, including real property, infrastructure, and academic facilities containing 
classrooms, a media center, a music room, a practice gym, and a cafeteria, which campus shall 
be located at 4937 Chestnut Mountain and 4883 Winder Highway, Flowery Branch, Hall County, 
Georgia, 30542 (the “Project”), to be used by Lanier Christian Academy as facilities to provide 
educational curriculum to individuals in the City of Flowery Branch, greater Hall County and 
neighboring areas, and (ii) paying the costs of issuance of the Bonds.  Mr. Syfan then reviewed
the notice published in the The Times.  He then called for comment in favor of or against the 
issuance of the Bonds for the purposes set forth above.  No comments were made by any one in 
favor of or against the issuance of the Bonds or the financing of the Project.  Mr. Syfan then 
closed the public hearing.

Respectfully submitted,

T. Treadwell Syfan, Counsel for the
Gainesville and Hall County
Development Authority
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